
Attendance this week so far: 96.7% 

School Attendance
Week commencing: 17/07/2023:

Our school weekly attendance was 88.8% 
This is below the primary national average attendance of 92.2%  

Attendance this term so far:  94.4% 

NEWSLETTER
T h u r s d a y  1 4 t h  S e p t e m b e r  2 0 2 3

A U T U M N  1  T E R M
SEPTEMBER

Monday 18th-Wednesday 20th
Peat Rigg Residential (Oak Trees only)

Tuesday 26th-21st November
Swimming for Yrs 5 and 6 

Tuesday 26th 
Reading workshop for parents of

EYFS/KS1 
OCTOBER

Monday 9th  
EYFS (nursery and reception) stay and

play session 9am until 10am
Wednesday 11th 

KS1 and KS2 Seeing is Believing
morning 9am-12pm

Monday 16th 
Open Day

Friday 20th
Harvest Assembly 9.30am

Thursday 26th  
Conkers and Oak Trees Landing topic

finale of Dragons Den show case 
NOVEMBER

Monday 6th-Thursday 9th
Parent/teacher consultations

Week beginning 13th  
Extra-curricular clubs start

Monday 13th  
Wear odd socks day

Friday 17th  
Children In Need Day

Friday 17th  
Leavening’s Got Talent  1.30pm

Thursday 30th  
EYFS (nursery and reception) stay and

play session 9am until 10am
DECEMBER

Thursday 7th  
Parent/carer and child Christmas craft

afternoon
Thursday 14th  

Pantomime trip-details to follow!
Friday 15th  

Christmas productions 9.30am & 2pm
Monday 18th  

Extra-curricular clubs finish this week
Thursday 21st 

Christmas lunch and parties(pm)

Please ensure any outstanding debts
on ParentPay are cleared 

as soon as possible.
Thank you for your co-operation

 

Together We Can

DIARY DATES

Sian Mitchell

Hello everyone

It has been a very sunny and positive start to the 2023-24 academic
year here at Leavening. We have welcomed Miss Templeman and Mr
Mortimer to our school family as new members of staff and have also
said hello to our new pupils, Oscar, Jason and Isla in nursery and
Bailey in Year 6. We look forward to the exciting learning adventures to
come. The pupils launched the learning of their new topic 'Inspiring
Inventions' this week with a visit to the National Railway Museum in
York to discover one of the greatest inventions. The class curriculum
letters detail all the learning planned for this half term. You should also
have received the homework grids. Please do encourage your child to
have a go at some of the activities that interest them. 

We will send out a whole school newsletter every two weeks and these
will also be uploaded to our school website.

Thank you for your punctuality this last week and a bit. A reminder
that school does start at 8.45am and any pupils arriving after this time
will be marked as late.

Also, a reminder that on a Friday Mrs Kemp is not in school and
therefore the admin emails are not checked. Any absence is to be
reported through phoning and selecting option 1. Mrs Kemp will
respond to any queries on a Monday morning. 
Mrs Mitchell is in the office on a Friday morning only. The office does
not have a member of staff in on a Friday afternoon, however we check
telephone messages often throughout the afternoon.

I wish you a lovely weekend 

Best Wishes



NRM Trip: 11th September 2023
 

Oak trees class have had a fantastic start to the term! On Monday we visited the National
Railway Museum where we saw many different trains! We explored the different areas of the
museum and were able to compare the two landscapes in the model railway section, a class

favourite. We even saw the real Flying Scotsman and were given a talk on the history by a
railway museum volunteer. Oak tree’s asked some fantastic questions and were shining

examples of how to behave on a school trip! Well done class!

Recent highlights from Oak Trees class



Recent highlights from Conkers class and Acorns Nursery

A great day was had by all; starting our current topic of 'Inspiring Inventions' beautifully!!

On Monday, the whole school visited The National Railway Museum in York. 
The children loved exploring the Great Hall, North Shed of artefacts and of course for our younger visitors,
the play area! We thoroughly enjoyed boarding the 'bullet train', inspecting the 'Rocket', the 'Mallard' and

the 'Duchess of Hamilton', whilst using our special 'detective backpacks' to assist our investigations! 

The last two weeks have proved very exciting for the Conkers children new and old! Making new friends, exploring
new environments and coping with new routines have all been met with enthusiasm and smiling faces! Our Year 1

and 2 children have started the new year with gusto - we are so impressed with their positive attitudes and gung -ho
attitudes towards learning! The Reception children have also coped incredibly well with the change of environment,

routine and faces. They have started their phonics journey this week and we are all excited about their future learning
and love of reading! A huge well done to all of the Conkers children!

Acorns first two weeks back have
been action packed, welcoming our
new Acorns members, exploring our

environment and making and
enjoying cupcakes with blue icing!



You are very warmly invited to join us at our
 Annual general meeting (AGM) for FOLS  (Friends of Leavening School) 

The meeting will be Monday 25th September at 2.15pm until 3.15pm.
We would love to see some new faces and are really in need of extra people onboard our friendly

committee, to help raise vital funds for our school. 
As you know, being such a small school, any additional funding is extremely helpful to support children

with their learning. We look forward to seeing you at school then. Thank you in advance!

Is my child too ill for school?

Water bottles

Our school uniform consists of grey trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore dress with a white shirt or blouse, a
royal blue school sweatshirt or cardigan and black shoes. Blue and white dresses may be worn in warmer

weather. Reversible school fleeces are also available.
Our P.E. kit consists of blue or black shorts with a white P.E. T-shirt and soft black pumps for indoor P.E.

and trainers for outdoor P.E., an old tracksuit for outdoor P.E. in winter would also be useful.
We also do regular Forest School sessions throughout the year. For this, children will need old/warm

clothes, waterproofs and wellies. 
Please make sure all uniform, P.E. kit and Forest School clothing is clearly labelled with your child’s name 

Please note that false nails, pretend tattoos, make up and jewellery are not permitted at school.

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 

As we begin the season typical of coughs, colds and other contagious illnesses, please use the link below
that has lots of helpful information from the NHS: 

Please can every child have a named bottle of water that they can refill throughout the day, even when the
weather turns cooler. Also if the sun is forecasted, please remember hats and appropriate clothing!

School uniform reminder

FOLs AGM: Monday 25th September at 2.15pm - 3.15pm.

Plea for volunteers!

Reminder about healthy snacks

We are looking out for regular volunteers who would be willing to come to school and help out in nursery
and with gardening. Please get in touch with Mrs Kemp if you can help. Thank you!

Pupils in Acorns and Conkers class have access to a free piece of fruit each playtime through the government scheme.
KS2 pupils are welcome to bring a snack but this must be healthy- fruit is ideal or crackers or a healthy snack bar is

permitted. Please do not send your child with crisps or chocolate bars as these are not allowed. 

Parent online safety talk with PC Woodhouse: Wednesday 4th October at 3.20pm
PC Woodhouse s coming to do a parent online safety talk Wednesday 4th October at 3.20pm detailing all of
the key messages for parents and carers on latest online trends/apps and how to ensure your child is safe

when online This will compliment the work we do at school on e safety as part of our computing curriculum.

Please come along and hear Mrs Mitchell, our school reading lead and Mrs Bennett share with you key information on
the phonics curriculum and how we teach your child to read at Leavening. Please indicate if you are able to come

by emailing Mrs Kemp, so we have an idea for handouts. It is designed to be an informative and engaging 45 minutes
with the opportunity to ask lots of questions of things you are unsure about.

Conkers parent early reading meeting: Tuesday 26th September at 3.20pm








